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Central Western Maine Workforce Development Board Meeting Agenda & Minutes

March 28, 2019 (9:00 –11:00)

Maine Manufacturers Extension Partnership

87 Winthrop Street, Augusta, ME

877-647-3411     # 592287
Introductions (Craig)

Approval of 10/25/18 Board Minutes (Craig)

Board Member Discussion with Peaches Bass, Program Manager, MDOL (Possible discussion questions attached for your pontification prior to the meeting)

EEO/Non-Discrimination Presentation (Peaches Bass, Program Manager, MDOL)

Treasurer’s Budget/Financial Report (Sara)

Request for Transfer of Funds (Jim)

Executive Director Job Search Update (Craig)

Update on Multiple Employer Driven Training Projects in 5 County Area (Jim & Harry) (handout)

Procurement & Procedures Policy (tabled)

Infrastructure Funding Agreement (Ed Upham)

Adjournment & Next Meeting  

Minutes of 3/28/19 Meeting

Attendance:

Board Members:  Craig Nelson, Laurie Glidden, James Trundy, Dale Morrell, Larry Robinson, Harvey Smith, Robert Sezak (CEO Chair), Razell Ward, Amy Landry (phone), Kelly Aho (phone), Linda D’Alessandro (phone) Grant Provost, Ironworkers Local 7 (By Proxy for Chris Greenleaf)

Guests:  Ed Upham (MDOL), Peaches Bass (MDOL) David Duguay (Oxford County Commissioner), Patsy Crockett, (Kennebec County Commissioner)

Staff: Harry Simones (Acting Ex Director), Sara McLaughlin 

After introductions by both those present and on the phone, the October 28 CWMWDB Meeting Minutes were approved unanimously after a motion to approve made by Jim Trundy and seconded by Robert Sezak. 

Sara McLaughlin our financial specialist for the board presented the budget with actuals spent through 2/28/19. The budget was approved unanimously with a motion from Razell Ward and seconded by Laurie Glidden. All approved.

 James Trundy, Interim Director of WMCA, presented a request to the board to transfer Dislocated Worker Funds to Adult Worker Funds as there are currently more disadvantaged adults than dislocated workers who need these training funds right now. (WIOA Transfer of Funds Policy No. PY15-04 attached).   A transfer of up to $80,000 was approved to take place between 7/1/17 and 6/30/19.  A motion was made to approve by Amy Landry and seconded by Razell Ward.  All approved.

No vote was needed for the new and revised Procurement and Procedures Policy as it was tabled until the June 26, 2019 meeting.  The policy still needs to be vetted by MDOL before being brought to the Board for approval.

Peaches Bass conducted the MDOL Board monitoring assessment by asking a series of questions regards Board members understanding their roles and responsibilities as Board members.  A lot of good input from several Board members was provided to Peaches, especially around identifying the needs of local employers among the questions answered and duly recorded by Peaches for her report.  

Peaches Bass did a presentation required of all local boards on Accessibility, Equal Opportunity, and Nondiscrimination and universal Access for all career services provided to the public at our various CareerCenters, One Stops, and required partners.

Craig Nelson gave an update to the Board on our job search for a new Executive Director to replace the current Acting Executive Director, Harry Simones.  The first three interviews were held in Augusta on 3/27/19 and the last two will be held 4/4/19. Before the Board meets again in June we should have a new Executive Director in place as there are some very strong candidates being interviewed.  Craig thanked Harry for his job as Acting Director for the past year since he took the position in March of 2018.

Jim Trundy and Harry presented to the Board the multiple employment driven training projects ongoing and planned for our 5 - county region including Class B Truck Driving, CNA, Certified Medical Assisting, Structural Welding, the very successful Construction Training in the Lewiston area now entering its 4th cohort recently showcased on a piece aired by WMTW, Manufacturing Technician training, and Culinary/Food Manager Certification training.  Future trainings are being discussed for CDL in Oxford County and shoe stitcher trainees for a new employer in northern Oxford County. A third round of the 21st Century Youth Project has begun in Somerset County with a possible future class in Androscoggin County.

Ed Upham, Director of the Bureau of Employment Services, gave the Board the 90,000-foot view of Infrastructure Cost Sharing required by WIOA for all of our partners and answered questions from Board members regards their involvement in this process.  There is an all required WIOA partner meeting coming up 4/9/19 to explain the process and another meeting in May with technical assistance provided by Maher and Maher as this is a complex process that needs to be developed with all parties at the table.

David Duguay, Oxford County Commissioner, notified the Board that he would like to be replaced as our representative on the Sate Workforce Board as soon as the Board finds a replacement.  Craig Nelson indicated he already has one Board member who is interested and will put this out to members hip in an e-mail to see if others might be interested in this position.

As there were no further items on the agenda a motion was made to adjourn the meeting with our next meeting scheduled for 6/26/19 from 9:00 to 11:00.

Respectively submitted by:
Harry J. Simones
Acting Executive Director 
Central Western Maine Workforce Development Board

77 Winthrop Street

Augusta, ME  04330
Cell: (207) 576-7040
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The Central Western Maine Workforce Development Board provides Equal Opportunity in employment and programs. Auxiliary aids and services are available upon request to individuals with disabilities
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